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October 16, 2023 
 
Bobby Ogletree 
Hall County Fire Services EMS 
470 Crescent Drive 
Gainesville, GA 30501 
 
Dear Mr. Ogletree: 
 
We appreciate your selection of ZOLL® products.  This letter serves as confirmation that 
ZOLL® Medical Corporation at 269 Mill Road in Chelmsford, Massachusetts, is the sole 
manufacturer and source of X Series® and X Series Advanced Defibrillators for the EMS 
Market.  ZOLL® or Marcus Russell, Territory Manager, will not sell an X Series® and X 
Series Advanced Defibrillator to Hall County Fire Services EMS, through any vendor or 
dealer and no vendor or dealer is authorized to provide warranty or service. 
 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information please contact me at 
contracts@zoll.com. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Alexandria Page 
Contract Specialist 


